                ROCHFORD BOWLING CLUB

                Minutes of Short Mat AGM

                        6th.April 2011.

The Chairman John Pavitt welcomed the 29 members attending and thanked them for their support.

1. APOLOGIES.

Received from Ken Mitchell, Dennis & Margaret Carr, Connie Newman & Keith Smalley.

2. MINUTES OF LAST AGM.

These were agreed and taken as read.  Acceptance proposed by Brian Giles and seconded by Jeannie Spackman.
MATTERS ARISING.

Reference was made to the fact that the wearing of a tie for men was not mentioned in the dress code item in last years minutes.  John confirmed that the wearing of a tie would be expected in friendly matches unless otherwise agreed at the time by both teams.

Geoff Smalley asked if people were still reluctant to take on the role of team leaders in the league matches.  John confirmed that this did not appear to be a problem this year.

3. CAPTAINS REPORTS.

John referred to a report provided by Connie in her absence.  Connie arranged 28 matches, we lost 11, won 15 and 2 had to be cancelled due to bad weather.  She managed to rearrange some which were cancelled.
Connie also ran raffles at the home games which paid for the refreshments provided, thus saving the club further expense.  She also bought a new jack at a cost of £15.00 and has £29.06. Left which everyone agreed should be kept back until next year so that she can continue the raffles.

Thanks were expressed to Connie for her hard work and commitment.

4. John reported that Rochford had been promoted to League 5 in the Essex League, the second year running that we have been promoted. Enough people have expressed an interest in taking part in the Essex League which has made it possible to run two teams next year.

John said that short mat had enjoyed a good season, competitions and leagues went well.  He congratulated the winners and said that the trophies would be presented at the quiz night.
John thanked the committee for all they have done this year.

5. FINALS DAY

Discussions took place regarding the situation which arose on Finals day.  Unfortunately the lady’s singles match between Margaret Hews and Jeannie Spackman did not take place due to Jeannie’s illness. The match was therefore conceded to Margaret, which both felt was an unsatisfactory result.  A proposal was put to members present to consider whether it would be appropriate to allow a seven day time slot within which the match would need to be played at the convenience of both parties and committee members. There was a general consensus to this suggestion. 
Further discussion took place regarding the fact that Geoff Ransome did not turn up at all for the mixed pair’s finals.  He was contacted on the day but had made other arrangements and could not attend.  Debbie Constable kindly stepped into the breach.  Some strong opinions were expressed about possible sanctions ranging from a years ban from entering competitions to an even more robust response of two years or more.  It was agreed that a year’s ban would be put in place initially, but if it happened again then a permanent ban would be considered. This was proposed by Mike Spackman and seconded by Geoff Smalley.
6. WEEKEND AWAY.

John asked members present if they would be interested in a weekend away at Gunton Hall next February or March. This was warmly welcomed by a number of members present and further enquiries will take place. 
7. BONUS BALL.

John raised £416.50. through running the Bonus Ball.  £255.00 was paid out to winners & £161.50. is available for club funds.  Some discussion took place as to whether this money should stay with short mat to buy any necessary equipment or handed over to the main club. John queried whether there might be some financial regulations associated with this. Mike Spackman proposed  that it should be taken to the main club committee for consideration, seconded by Peter Field.
8. ELECTION OF OFFICERS

Captains   Connie Newman & John Pavitt.

Secretary   Margaret Wilmot

Committee  Eddie Wilmot. Debbie Constable & Brian Giles (who was elected at the meeting).  Debbie to be short mat representative on the main committee.
9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

Jeannie Spackman asked if there could be a minimum number of entries for the ladies single matches, as two rounds did not provide for a very interesting competition.  She considered that unless there were at least three rounds it was hardly worth doing.  It was agreed that there would   need to be a minimum of sixteen names down to make this viable. Notices would be put up next year to try and encourage more players to enter.
Bill Butler asked if there could be a singles competition for men. If sufficient men are interested this could take place on the same basis as the women’s.

Mike Spackman asked if the short mat tea rota could be based on teams rather than rinks, as some people were finding that they were involved two or three times in a week.  The general consensus was that although this view had been expressed on occasions, it was a fairly simple rota which appeared to work successfully.  It was pointed out that as there are usually eight people on a rink, it should be fairly simple to share the load equitably.  It was agreed to maintain the status quo.

Members were reminded of the quiz night on the 16th. April.

John asked if members would be interested in having a short mat rink available once a week during the summer months.  There was a good response to this suggestion.  This will be taken to the main committee for consideration.

Margaret updated the information regarding the amount collected by short mat over the season after speaking to Keith Smalley.  The total stands at £2,725.15 up to the 4th. April.  This is not the final figure as there are some expenses to take out of this.  This is slightly down from last year as we did not have any Thursday evening leagues this year.
Eddie told those present the winning league champion teams this year as follows:

MONDAY LEAGUE -----------John Pavitt & Team.

WEDNESDAY LEAGUE-----   Mike Spackman & Team

THURSDAY LEAGUE---------  Brian Giles & Team

FRIDAY LEAGUE--------------   Geoff Smalley & Team

Brian Giles requested that thanks to John should be officially recorded on behalf of members for his work in short mat. 
